Kirkbride Elementary School
P.A.C. Meeting – Wednesday March 31, 2021 (VIA Zoom)
Minutes
 The meeting was called to order after 7:00pm by our Chairperson, Allison Owsley. 
Attendance:  Allison Owsley, Right Abraham, Mr. Bobik, and Mrs. Aldus           (Hillary Butler had last minute work meeting and Debra Holt had an errand) 
Ms. Rhonda Aldus – Vice Principal 
Mr. Bobik – Principal 
1)  The minutes to the previous meeting.
 2) Principal’s Report: Mr.Bobik emailed
 Principal’s report for PAC meeting, March 31, 2021
Welcome back and thank you for your attendance and participation.
Thank you: PAC 
· Newsletters are sent home electronically approximately once a month. You can subscribe to have newsletters and notices emailed to you. Other school updates are published on our website and our calendar is up to date with important events. 
· STAY CONNECTED with the ‘School Link’ app - You can get a free app on your iPhone/iPad or Android device that keeps you connected with all the latest information from our school. Go to the app store, find ‘school link’ then once downloaded add ‘Kirkbride’ to your school list and you will receive a newsfeed of anything posted on our website directly to your personal device. A great way to stay up to date with school information!
· Visit our school and District website regularly. 
Enrollment:
· We have 354 students registered at Kirkbride. We have 248 students attending Face to Face. We have 106 students attending in the Blended program. About one third of our school. 
COVID Update:
Prior to Spring Break, our district, in partnership with Fraser Health, established a series of targeted measures designed to limit the spread of COVID-19. Some of these measures include: 
· limiting adult contact in schools
· scheduling specific times for schools to review and adjust site-specific health and safety plans
· working with school administrators and families to ensure all students and parents vacate school grounds immediately after school
· adjusting our maintenance schedules and routines
See Superintendent Jordan Tinney’s video update. Link is on our website and the Surrey School District website.

New safety measures (Medical Health Officer Order) for masks
This Order is requires all K-12 staff and all students in grades 4 to 12 to wear non-medical masks in all indoor areas, including when they are with their learning groups. 
For K-3 students, the Medical Health Officer strongly recommends and encourages the wearing of a non-medical mask. 
Surrey School District staff have begun to get vaccinated.
Other:
· We have booked an ArtStarts virtual performance entitled “History of Motown” Krystle Dos Santos.
· April 15th – Early Dismissal at 1:40 pm. 
· Virtual Anxiety Presentation for Parents: April 21st at 7:00 pm. Information to be sent out soon. 

Questions for PAC:
· none

3) Treasurer’s Report: 
General Account - $347.28 – Check $1465.00 has cleared
Gaming Account - $11,080.59 

a) Gaming account:  This amount is too much a check should have been written from this account.  Allison will review previous minutes and contact Right this week.  Allison will meet with Right this week and discuss about a check that should have been written for the teachers from the gaming account. Allison will review previous minutes and contact Right. We will get the check written and signed.

4) Events/Fundraisers:
a) Read-A-Thon: Mrs. Aldus said they are going to plan on doing the Read-A-Thon again in the spring.  They have what they need to organize it so it would be easy. We can let Hillary know.
b)Spell-A-Thon: Mrs. Aldus said they will do another Read-A-Thon
c) Purdy’s Totals: Purdy’s sales $1079.40 and our profit $269.85.  The orders were picked up on March 31st and April 1st with some parking issues.  We should be receiving a Purdy’s check in the mail next week or the following week.  It will be sent to Kirkbride Elementary.
d) Kernel’s is our next tentative fundraiser Allison discussed the email from Kernels on February 24th.
The store owner of Kernels at Guildford Mall is Mandy.  We have two options and option 1 is more COVID friendly.
•Option 1
We have the following flavors for printed foiled fundraising bags: Looks like 20 to 28 grams
Buttersalt, White Cheese,Say cheese (cheddar),Salt& Vinegar, Dill pickle, Creamy Caramel, Lowfat Caramel, Ketchup, Kettle Corn
White Cheese and Dill Pickle are lightly flavored compare to our retail popcorn, because of BC's school regulations. 
All the flavors are $1.25/bag plus GST. They suggested we resale $2.50/bag. A profit of $1 a bag

•Option 2 No, not a good idea just to inform
You can purchase bulk bags of our product in what is called our Party Bags. They each contain approximately fifty(50) servings. We will also include fifty(50) small paper Kernels share bags with each Party Bag purchased at no additional charge.
Most schools stick with our Sell-Most compatible Buttersalt flavour for these bags.
Buttersalt Pricing:
-	$29.99 each plus tax
Additional flavour pricing:
-	Seasoned (savoury) flavours: $29.99 each plus tax
-	Regular candy coated flavours: $39.99 each plus tax
-	Cluster candy coated flavours: $59.99 each plus tax
We suggest you fill each Share Bag with two(2) cups of popcorn and sell for $1.00 each.

Option2 not a good idea at this time
It would be better to sell the prepackaged popcorn.
(Mrs. Aldus was having problems with her connection) 
Mr Bobik said Natalie can help me with the school cash online credit/debit setup.

5) Business Arising from Previous Minutes:   
a) Stuart Wohlgemuth, Kirkbride Elementary Counsellor spoke last time about anxiety workshops. The Virtual Anxiety Presentation for Parents: April 21st at 7:00 pm. 
b) Read-A-Thon check $1465.00 cleared.
c) Library Technology: We continue fundraising the total of the items is $2,780.67 minus $1465.00 and our new total is $1315.67. We should be getting our check from Purdy’s to help.

6) New Business: 
a) Right Abraham messaged about outdoor activities, tennis courts near Kirkbride, tennis rackets and accessories the use of gaming account in the sport tennis we can social distance.
Mr. Bobik discussed there are 6 tennis courts, They have purchased 3 pickle ball nets, 30 pickle ball rackets/balls, they can play on the black top or tennis courts, PAC would like to donate once we resolve the gaming account, the tennis courts the school can use, the school cannot reserve the courts, to visit the tennis courts the school requires a walking field trip form. Mr Bobik talked about Pickle ball started in Seattle 45 years it is mini tennis with a paddle/wiffle ball, dog pickle ball, seniors pickle ball, Mr. Bobik said his mother received a gold medal in senior games, line chalk, carpenters chalk, ball. Allison asked about chalk and cost so the PAC can help out. Mr.Bobik said net $200.00, $650.00 rackets $20.00 each under $1000.00.     
The meeting was adjourned at 7:36pm.  Right and Allison will meet next week. 
